A	P	P	$\boldsymbol{E}$	N	D	ΙX
<i>(</i> 1	4		-		.,	

Tes	t I	
Naı	me :	
NIN	M :	
Sco	re :	
Rea	nd the following text and choose the correct answer according to the text!	
	Lucky George	
"Every frying Geo is Finshot first especial more like with	"Today is going to be a lucky day for me," announced George Beckstone as he drank first cup of coffee. "The first cup of coffee in the morning is always the best," he thought. erything is going to be fine."  His wife, Muriel, a fat woman with black curly hair and a round moonlike face, was neege gegs at the stove. "You are a fool," she said loudly, looking at the stove but talking to orge just the same. "Just a superstitious old fool. The only reason you feel lucky is because it riday and you do not go to the office on Saturday." She turned around and glared at George.  "You are happy because you think you are going to play golf all day with Willie," she need. "Well, let's get one thing straight. Tomorrow you are going to clean the basement." She banged the eggs on the table and lit a cigarette. She blew smoke in George's face.  George looked at the eggs and then at his wife. He did not like eggs very much becially the way Muriel cooked them, and he did not like cigarette smoke especially in the ming. But Muriel was different. A man likes some things and loves others. A man does not some things, but other things he just hates. George hated Muriel. According to George, life a Muriel was not worth living. Today was going to be lucky-lucky for George. George was not kill Muriel.  (Taken from A Text for Students of English as a Second Language by Mary S. Lawrence)	(10)
	"Today is going to be a lucky day for me" (line 1), in this sentence, the word today means?  a. Saturday b. Tomorrow c. Friday d. Sunday	
	In line 1 (paragraph 1), there is a word as. The appropriate conjunction to replace as is?  a. and b. when c. but d. or	
	"You are fool" (line 5, paragraph 2), <i>you</i> refers to?  a. George  b. Muriel	

- c. Willie
- d. Beckstove
- 4. She was (fry) eggs and (look) at the stove when talked to George. The appropriate form for the words in the bracket is .....?
  - a. frv. look
  - b. fries, looks
  - c. frying, looking
  - d. fried, looked
- 5. Based on the text above, does Muriel have the same opinion that today will be a lucky day for George?
  - a. Yes, she does.
  - b. Yes, he does.
  - c. No, she does not.
  - d. No, they do not.
- 6. "You are happy because you think you are going to play golf all day with Willie." In this sentence(s), which sentence showing an activity that occurs today and which one occurs tomorrow?
  - a. Today: You are happy; tomorrow: You are going to play golf all day with
  - b. Today: You are going to play golf all day with Willie; tomorrow: You are
  - c. Today: You are going to play golf all day with Willie; tomorrow: You think.
  - d. Today: You think; tomorrow: You are happy.
- 7. (bang) the eggs on the table and (light) a cigarette are Muriel's activities in the morning. Change the verb in the bracket with the appropriate form!
  - a. Banged, litted
  - b. Banging, lighting
  - c. Banged, lited
  - d. Bang, lit
- 8. Does Muriel ask George to clean the basement on Saturday morning?
  - a. No. she does not.
  - b. No. he does not.
  - c. Yes, she does.
  - d. Yes, he does.
- 9. "Just a superstitious old fool......" (line 6). There is a phrase omitted. If it is written in complete sentence, the sentence will be.....?
  - a. He is just a superstitious old fool.
  - b. It is just a superstitious old fool.
  - c. You are just a superstitious old fool.
  - d. She is just a superstitious old fool.

- 10. She in line 8 (paragraph 3) refers to....?
  - a. George
  - b. Beckstone
  - c. Willie
  - d. Muriel
- 11. He did not like eggs very much especially the way Muriel cooked them, which sentence on paragraph 4 that has the same pattern with the sentence above?
  - a. A man likes some things and loves others.
  - b. A man does not like some things, but other things he just hates.
  - c. He did not like cigarette smoke especially in the morning.
  - d. George looked at the eggs and then at his wife.
- 12. Muriel is a fat woman with black curly hair. ...... she also has a round moonlike face.

The appropriate conjunction is....?

- a. As
- b. Furthermore
- c. But
- d. Or
- 13. In paragraph 4, them (line 12) refers to....?
  - a. Eggs
  - b. Cigarette
  - c. Somethings
  - d. Anything
- 14. You are happy... ... ... you think you are going to play golf all day with Willie. Fill the blank with appropriate conjunction!
  - a. and
  - b. or
  - c. since
  - d. then

### In New York City

Last week Bill had to go to New York. It was his first time there, and he did not know his way around the city. He had a meeting at 10 o'clock, and he wanted to be on time. The meeting was in the Peterson Building on 34<sup>th</sup> Street, but Bill did not know where that was. Seeing two men standing on a corner he asked them for directions.

"Pardon me," he said, "But can you tell me how get to the Peterson building on 34th (5) Street?"

"Sure," answered one of them. "You can get there in five minutes. Go to the next corner and turn left. Walk three blocks and there you are." But the other man said: "There is a better way. Get on the bus here at this corner. It stops right near the Peters Building."

"Not Peters," Bill told him. "Peterson." Then the first man said, "Oh, that is on East (10) 34th Street, not West 34th. It is quite a distance from here. You will have to take the subway." But the second man told Bill: "No. do not go by subway. Take the crosstown bus. It goes to the Peterkin Building."

"Peterson. Not Peterkin." Bill looked at his watch. It was almost ten o'clock. "Thanks a lot," he said. "I think I will take a taxi." As he got into the taxi he saw the two men arguing and (15) pointing in different directions. Next time he wanted to know how to get to a place, he would ask a policeman.

(Taken from A Basic Course English 900, Book Three)

15.	Th	e word the city (line 2, paragraph 1) means?
		America
	b.	New York
	C.	Los Angeles
	d.	Washington D. C.
16.		e meeting was in the Peterson Building on 34 <sup>th</sup> Street, Bill did not know here that was. The appropriate conjunction is?
		or
		since
		however
	d.	because
17.		eing two men standing on a corner he asked them for directions. Which sentence at happen firstly and which one the next?
	a.	First: He asked them for directions; Second: Seeing two men standing on a corner.
	b.	First: He asked them; Second: Seeing two men.
	C.	First: Two men standing on a corner; Second: He asked them for directions.
	d.	First: He was seeing two men standing on a corner; Second: He asked them for directions.
18.	In I	line 2, he refers to?
•		Bill
		Peters
		Policeman
		Two men
19.	The	at (line 3) refers to?
		Peters Building
		Peterkin Building
		Address of the Peterson Building
		Two man
20.	Bill	l said: "Not Peters" (line 10, paragraph 3). The complete answer is?
		It is not Peters Building.
	b.	It is Peters Building.
		It is not Peterson Building.
	d.	It is Peterson Building.

- 21. According to the text above, do the two men give the right information to Bill?
  - a. Yes, they do
  - b. No, they do not
  - c. Yes, they does
  - d. No, they does not
- 22. Then, the first man said, "Oh, that is on East 34th Street, not West 34th Street...." (line 9). We know that there is a part of sentence that is omitted/erased. How is that sentences written in complete sentences?
  - a. Oh, that is not on East34th Street, that is on West 34th Street.
  - b. Oh, that is on East 34<sup>th</sup> Street, that is on West 34<sup>th</sup> Street.
  - c. Oh, that is on East 34<sup>th</sup> Street, that is not on West 34<sup>th</sup> Street.
  - d. Oh, that is not on East 34th Street, that is not on West 34th Street.
- 23. The two men are still (argue) and (point) in different directions when Bill gets into the taxi. Change the word in the bracket with the appropriate form!
  - a. argues, points
  - b. arguing, pointing
  - c. argued, pointed
  - d. argue, point
- 24. He did not know his way around the city. The following sentence(s) that has the same pattern is.....
  - a. He did not go to New York.
  - b. He did not have a meeting at 10 o'clock.
  - c. He did not want to be on time.
  - d. He did not know where the building was.
- 25. Next time he wanted to know how to get to a place, he would ask a policeman. The underline word shows.....?
  - a. Adverb of time
  - b. Adverb of place
  - c. Adverb of noun
  - d. Adverb.

 Good Luck	

Test II	
Name	:
NIM	:
Score	• ••••••

# Read the following text and choose the correct answer according to the text!

### **Lucky George**

"Today is going to be a lucky day for me," announced George Beckstone as he drank his first cup of coffee. "The first cup of coffee in the morning is always the best," he thought. "Everything is going to be fine."

His wife, Muriel, a fat woman with black curly hair and a round moonlike face, was frying eggs at the stove. "You are a fool," she said loudly, looking at the stove but talking to (5) George just the same. "Just a superstitious old fool. The only reason you feel lucky is because it is Friday and you do not go to the office on Saturday." She turned around and glared at George.

"You are happy because you think au are going to play golf all day with Willie," she shouted. "Well, let's get one thing straight. Tomorrow you are going to clean the basement first." She banged the eggs on the table and lit a cigarette. She blew smoke in George's face.

George looked at the eggs and then at his wife. He did not like eggs very much especially the way Muriel cooked them, and he did not like cigarette smoke especially in the morning. But Muriel was different. A man likes some things and loves others. A man does not like some things, but other things he just hates. George hated Muriel. According to George, life with Muriel was not worth living. Today was going to be lucky-lucky for George. George was (15) going to kill Muriel.

(Taken from A Text for Students of English as A Second Language by Mary S. Lawrence)

- 1. What is the man's name?
  - a. Willie
  - b. Muriel
  - c. Georgia
  - d. George Beckstone
- 2. According the text above, when did George talk to Muriel?
  - a. Monday morning
  - b. Sunday morning
  - c. Friday morning
  - d. Saturday morning
- 3. What did he like to do in the morning?
  - a. He liked to drink a cup of coffee in the morning.
  - b. He liked to eat some eggs in morning.

- c. He liked to smoke a cigarette in the morning.
- d. He liked to play golf in the morning.
- 4. As he drank his first cup of coffee, what did he think about Friday?
  - a. He thought everything was going to be fine.
  - b. He thought the first cup of coffee in the morning was always the best.
  - c. He thought Friday would be a lucky day for him.
  - d. He thought his wife was a fool woman.
- 5. Who is Muriel?
  - a. Willie's friend
  - b. George's wife
  - c. Beckstone's friend
  - d. George's friend
- 6. Based on the text above, who is the boss in the George's family?
  - a. Muriel
  - b. George
  - c. Willie
  - d. Marrie
- 7. How did Muriel look like?
  - a. A slim woman.
  - b. A fat woman with black curly hair and a round moonlike face.
  - c. A woman who always smokes a cigarette in the morning.
  - d. A pleasant wife.
- 8. Why did George feel lucky on Friday?
  - a. Because he was going to play golf all day with Willie.
  - b. Because he would meet Willie.
  - c. Because Friday was the last day for him going to his office and on Saturday he was going to play golf all day with Willie.
  - d. Because his wife cooked eggs for him.
- 9. After Muriel knew her husband's plan, what did George's wife do toward his plan?
  - a. Muriel supported her husband's plan.
  - b. She criticized her husband's plan.
  - c. She did not give any comment.
  - d. She was very happy.
- 10. Why did Muriel talk about the dirty basement?
  - a. Because she would play golf all day.
  - b. Because he would go to the office.
  - c. Because they were going to go together.
  - d. Because she wanted to ask her husband to clean the basement on Saturday.

- 11. What did not George like?
  - a. He did not like coffee.
  - b. He did not like Friday.
  - c. He did not like Willie.
  - d. He did not like eggs and cigarette smoke.
- 12. Why did George hate Muriel very much?
  - a. Because she had an affair.
  - b. Because she cooked the same menu everyday.
  - c. Because she was not a pleasant woman.
  - d. Because she had a lot of friends.

### In New York City

Last week Bill had to go to New York. It was his first time there, and he did not know his way around the city. He had a meeting at 10 o'clock, and he wanted to be on time. The meeting was in the Peterson Building on 34<sup>th</sup> Street, but Bill did not know where that was. Seeing two men standing on a corner he asked them for directions.

"Pardon me," he said, "But can you tell me how get to the Peterson building on 34th (5) Street?"

"Sure," answered one of them. "You can get there in five minutes. Go to the next corner and turn left. Walk three blocks and there you are." But the other man said: "There is a better way. Get on the bus here at this corner. It stops right near the Peters Building."

"Not Peters," Bill told him. "Peterson." Then the first man said, "Oh, that is on East 34<sup>th</sup> (10) Street, not West 34<sup>th</sup>. It is quite a distance from here. You will have to take the subway." But the second man told Bill: "No, do not go by subway. Take the crosstown bus. It goes to the Peterkin Building."

"Peterson. Not Peterkin." Bill looked at his watch. It was almost ten o'clock. "Thanks a lot," he said. "I think I will take a taxi." As he got into the taxi he saw the two men arguing and pointing in different directions. Next time he wanted to know how to get to a place, he would ask a policeman.

(Taken from A Basic Course English 900, Book Three)

- 13. What does the text tell about?
  - a. It tells about Bill's holiday.
  - b. It tells about Bill's experience in New York for the first time.
  - c. It tells about two strangers.
  - d. It tells about how Bill goes to New York.
- 14. When was Bill in New York?
  - a. Last week
  - b. Last night
  - c. Last month
  - d. Last year

- 15. Why did Bill have to go to New York?
  - a. He went for holiday.
  - b. He met his friend.
  - c. He looked for some novels.
  - d. He had a meeting.
- 16. What time was his meeting?
  - a. At 9 o'clock
  - b. At 9.30 AM
  - c. At 10 o'clock
  - d. At 10 PM
- 17. The meeting would be held on one of buildings in New York. What is its name?
  - a. Its name is the Peterson Building.
  - b. Its name is the Peterkin Building.
  - c. Its name is the Peters Building.
  - d. It is on 34 th Street.
- 18. Where is the Peterson Building?
  - a. It is on 35th Main Street.
  - b. It is on 43<sup>rd</sup> Street.
  - c. It is on Avenue Street.
  - d. It is on 34<sup>th</sup> Street.
- 19. Because he was in New York for the first time and did not know anything, what did he do for getting the information about the Peterson Building?
  - a. He asked to two men.
  - b. He asked to two men standing on the a corner.
  - c. He asked to a woman.
  - d. He asked to a boy.
- 20. What did the two men do to Bill?
  - a. They asked Bill to take a taxi.
  - b. They went with Bill.
  - c. They gave wrong information and made Bill being confused.
  - d. They found the building.
- 21. Based on the text, what can we know about the two men?
  - a. They do not know where the building is.
  - b. They do know where the building is.
  - c. They help Bill by giving the right information.
  - d. They take Bill to the Peterson building.
- 22. How many blocks should he walk to go to the Peterson Building as informed by the first man?
  - a. One block
  - b. Two blocks

- c. Three blocks
- d. Four blocks
- 23. Why did the second man suggest Bill to get the bus?
  - a. Because he thought Bill would go to the Peterson Building.
  - b. Because he thought Bill would go with him.
  - c. Because he thought Bill would go to the Peterkin Building.
  - d. Because he thought Bill would go to the Peters Building.
- 24. Because the two men could not give satisfied information, what did Bill do as the final decision?
  - a. Bill went to the Peterson Building by a taxi.
  - b. Bill went to the Peterson Building by a bus.
  - c. Bill went to the Peterson Building by a crosstown bus.
  - d. Bill went to the Peterson Building by a plane.
- 25. Next time if Bill wanted to know how to get to a place, what would he do?
  - a. He would ask to a postman.
  - b. He would ask to a taxi driver.
  - c. He would ask to a policeman.
  - d. He would ask to a man standing on a corner.

 Good Luck	***************************************

The Value of r Product Moment

	Level of		1			Level of N Significance			Level of	
N	Signif	icance	N	N Significance				N Significance		cance
	5%	1%		5%	1%		5%	1%		
3	0.997	0.999	27	0.381	0.487	55	0.266	0.345		
4	0.950	0.990	28	0.374	0.478	60	0.254	0.330		
5	0.878	0.959	29	0.367	0.470	65	0.244	0.317		
6	0.811	0.917	30	0.361	0.463	70	0.235	0.306		
7	0.754	0.874	31	0.355	0.456	75	0.227	0.296		
8	0.707	0.834	32	0.349	0.449	80	0.220	0.286		
9	0.666	0.798	33	0.344	0.442	85	0.213	0.278		
10	0.632	0.765	34	0.339	0.436	90	0.207	0.270		
							ļ	j		
] 11	0.602	0.735	35	0.334	0.430	95	0.202	0.263		
12	0.576	0.708	36	0.329	0.424	100	0.195	0.256		
13	0.553	0.684	37	0.325	0.418	125	0.176	0.230		
14	0.532	0.661	38	0.320	0.413	150	0.159	0.210		
15	0.514	0.641	39	0.316	0.408	175	0.148	0.194		
16	0.497	0.623	40	0.312	0.403	200	0.138	0.181		
17	0.482	0.606	41	0.308	0.398	300	0.113	0.148		
18	0.468	0.590	42	0.304	0.393	400	0.098	0.128		
19	0.456	0.575	43	0.301	0.389	500	0.088	0.115		
20	0.444	0.561	44	0.297	0.384	600	0.080	0.105		
١					0.000					
21	0.433	0.549	45	0.294	0.380	700	0.074	0.097		
22	0.423	0.537	46	0.291	0.376	800	0.070	0.091		
23	0.413	0.526	47	0.288	0.372	900	0.065	0.086		
24	0.404	0.515	48	0.284	0.368	1000	0.062	0.081		
25	0.396	0.505	49	0.281	0.364					
26	0.388	0.496	50	0.279	0.361					